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 Harley Owners Group    Chapter 3811       February 2016 

We're celebrating 30 years, and yea, we've partied... and we're just getting warmed up!! 
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CHAPTER MEETING INFORMATION 

 

Worcester HOG Chapter meetings are held on the 
 

FIRST Thursday of the month at 7:30 pm 
 

at Halligan’s Lounge, directly across the street from 

Sheldon’s Harley-Davidson in Auburn MA. 

 

 Come early and socialize! Typical agenda includes Officer 

reports, door prizes, 50-50 drawing, information on 

upcoming events, rides, get-togethers, guest speakers, and 

new member acknowledgments. Please join us and see 

why we have such a great following and have so much fun! 

 

http://www.sheldons.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/344678312370987/
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From your Director  

Return to main page 

Hello to all Members, 
 

 What can I say, 2015 is “History", 2016 is a “Mystery”,   
and that's why today is the "Present". It was a good year 
for M/C riders here in the Northeast. The weather that 
Mother Nature provided us was outstanding. 
 

 The many events we attended were entertaining and 
fun. The rides lead by our R/C's were many. The miles we 
did as a group was up there, around 500k. We had many 
members logging 10k and up (I think Jim Taylor does 
"sleep riding" at over 34k). 
 

  Whatever your mileage was at the end of the season, it 
was determined by you alone. If you didn't get much 
riding in last year due to your personal circumstances, I 
hope that changes for you. If it does, then get out riding 
and pile up the mileage on your Harley (members 
actually get rewarded for the miles they put on, with 
points worth $$ from our dealer Sheldon's H-D). 
 

 2016 is here and it looks like Mother Nature is taking it 
easy on us thus far, but slapping the hell out of other 
parts of our country. I check the news every night and see 
the disasters that have happened and think about how 
lucky we have been (knock on wood). 
 

 Before this riding season begins the primary officers will 
have met and started planning the events for the 
upcoming year. 
 

 Events are also being staged by other Officers such as 
Tammy Lee, who is planning quite a few L.O.H. events to 
keep us active and having fun. Activities Officer Richie 
Smith is actively chasing a Murder Mystery to entertain 
us as well (we always have fun going places with Richie,  
and watching Bonnie beat on him is hysterical as well!!). 
Friday Night dinners with Kevin Colbath (RSVP required) 
will also keep you laughing. Please join in, all members & 
guests are welcome! 
 

 Ken Corey, our Safety Officer, will be doing a Safety class 
at Sheldon's sometime in March. Asst. Head R/C Billy Z 
will be conducting R/C meetings as well.  
 

 It won't be too long before the Ice Breaker Run is here. 

That's when we all get back to the joy of "officially riding" 

with our Chapter members. Time will go by quickly, so if 

you have plans to do any upgrades on your Harley now is 

the time to get them done. I saw pictures of Asst. Director 
Ken Karey's "Project '98 Road King".  Wow, now that is 
what I am taking about! 
 

Thank you all,  
Chet 
 

          Editor's insert - flashback pic of the 'riding cousins' 

 

Worcester H.O.G Officers 
 

Director...............................Chet McDonald 

Assistant Director...............Ken Karey 

Treasurer.............................Scott Johnson, Sr.  

Secretary/Membership......Mark Zibel 

Activities Officer.................Richie Smith 

Ladies of Harley Officer....Tammy Lee 

Head Road Captain............Roy Mikkelsen 

Editor...................................Andy Foster 

Safety Officer......................Ken Corey 

Photographer......................Jay George 

Historian.............................Paul Gunnerson 

Events Coordinator............Dave Eaton 

 

Worcester H.O.G Road Captains 
 

Head Road Captain:  Roy Mikkelsen 
 

Alan Berthiaume    Ken Karey 

Alan Froslie    Kevin Colbath 

Alan Shea     Mark Zibel 

Arthur Pond    Mike Brown 

Bill Zambarano    Mike Morency 

Chet McDonald    Paul Gunnerson 

Dave Eaton     Ray Robidoux 

Ed McDonald    Richie Smith 

Henry James    Ronald Johnson 

Jack Grzyb     Sadiyah Derawi 

Ken Corey     Tammy Lee 

 

Yankee Run Committee 
George Gilligan, Ray Remillard, 

Janice Fiske, & Sue DiPilato 
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Assistant Director  Secretary's Report   

 Welcome to 2016!  Having never been a H.O.G. Officer 

before, I’m genuinely excited about the opportunity and 

for so many reasons!  It’s not the pay or the power (LOL!), 

it’s because I’m addicted to this chrome-craving, rumble-

loving, leather wearing, Harley-branded version of wind 

therapy that brought us all together and seduces us 

down the road!  I want to share what drives me, to learn 

what drives you, and to provide us all with new places to 

explore and new ways to explore them.  I want nothing 

more than for us to share new places, consider new 

events, and find new ways to enjoy it all. 

 The mild weather through late December allowed us to 

ride a bit longer in 2015, and hopefully suffer less from 

withdrawal (a.k.a. PMS – Parked Motorcycle Syndrome).  

If you haven’t already done so, now would be a great 

time to consider adding those accessories you’ve longed 

for, to do necessary repairs, and/or the preventative 

maintenance that’ll enable you to hit the road when 

they’re safely free of ice, snow, salt and sand.  Our good 

friends at Sheldon’s can help you with the necessary 

parts and/or talent needed to get things done just how 

you’d like them. Being handy with a wrench, I’m happy 

to offer you my 2-cents about anything you have in mind.  

Just ask! 

 The 2016 Worcester H.O.G. calendar is already being 

populated with rides & events. If you’re interested in the 

Iron Adventure Run (Okemo Mountain Resort, Ludlow, 

VT), I’d encourage you to register quickly as rooms are 

going fast (www.ironadventure.com)!!  More to follow in 

the next newsletter. 

 I’ll end my first column with just a little about me.  I was 

born & grew-up in Buffalo, NY and I HATE winter!  After 

college my career took me to Houston TX, Midland MI 

and finally brought me to Massachusetts in 1995. I do 

R&D for Genzyme in Framingham. My wife Karin and I 

have 3 adult children and 2 grandchildren. Family and 

friends mean the world to us!  I love to tinker on my bike 

(car, house, etc.) and hope to inspire you to do the same.  

Now that you know a little about me, please introduce 

yourself at the next meeting or ride so I can learn about 

you!  I’m easy to find… I’m the tall guy wearing leather! 

 

 I’m not going to reflect on the 2015 H.O.G. riding season, 
nor am I going to tell you how wonderful the 2016 one will 
be. I’m not going to discuss all the changes that have been 
made to our Chapter nor any of the changes that might be 
headed our way. Nope, I’m just going to let it all play out and 
see where it takes us! After all, isn’t that the beauty and 
freedom that comes from being out there with friends and 
family on two wheels?   
 

 As I prepare to jump into this journey we call “Worcester 
H.O.G. Secretary” I thought I’d share a few details of both 
what the job entails and my vision/commitment to all of 
you. 
 

Secretary Responsibilities: (overview) 
 

¶ Record meeting minutes & maintain Chapter 
records, files and documents. 

¶ Manage all aspects of Chapter Memberships and 
benefits (Sheldon’s Mileage program). 

¶ Assist in scheduling/executing events and rides, 
ensure proper permits, paperwork (insurance) and 
other “must haves” are in order.  

¶ Assist in managing Chapter Facebook page. 

¶ Support National and Local Charters and bylaws. 

¶ Represent Worcester H.O.G. at other Local and 
National events, rallies, meetings and trainings. 

¶ Solicit and utilize feedback from all Chapter 
Members to develop, improve and streamline 
processes.  

¶ Serve as a liaison between all H.O.G. Members and 
the sponsoring dealership (Sheldon’s H-D). 

¶ Support and react to ALL Officer and Member 
inquiries in a timely manner with the highest 
degree of integrity and respect. 

 

 While this list is obviously not all inclusive, it does a 
reasonably good job at highlighting some of the roles and 
responsibilities of the position I am voluntarily undertaking 
to help support all of you and propel our Chapter forward 
into 2016 and beyond. I’m sure there will be some “bumps 
in the road” while I get past my learning curve (thanks again 
Paulette McDonald for a great start), I look forward to 
working and riding with all of you in 2016! 
 

“RIDE SAFE & ARRIVE ALIVE” 
 

Mark Zibel  

Secretary/Membership Officer  
 

P.S. - Looking for some cool custom ideas for your bike? 

Check out my article in “Tail Pipes”. 

 
Return to main page 

http://www.ironadventure.com/index.html
http://www.ironadventure.com/
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Ladies of Harley  From the Editor 
 

Return to main page 

LOH - What's New 

 Happy New Year to everyone! LOH already has some fun 

activities and rides planned to start out the 2016 riding 

season. Winter is the best time to keep the mind active in 

planning destinations. 
 

 Update on the LOH Christmas Wrap and Secret Santa 

shopping for the Children's Friend (please click and check 

out their website). The LOH Christmas Wrap was a success, 

we were able to raise $60 which brought the total of the 

Secret Santa to $260.  We had a lot of support from the 

Worcester H.O.G. members, and a big thank you to all that 

showed up for support and help with the wrapping.  It was 

very much appreciated! 
 

 The $260 raised was just enough to fill the wish list of 5 

children provided by the Children's Friend.  Shopping was 

fun with Kevin and Emily, actually I think Kevin had fun 

picking out toys and dresses! J We got to see the softer 

side of Kevin, and a big thanks to Emily for letting us use her 

discount card. With her discount card the total was $258.59.  

How’s that for getting it close!  
 

 Now for 2016... LOH already has a few fun things in store 

for you to get your party pants on and cut some rug or 

throw a few strikes. By strikes I am talking about dropping a 

few pins. Roll off those cobwebs and challenge our top 

competitors Ed and Chet by throwing some strikes down 

the center lane. 
 

 Next in line is March Madness. This was a great success last 

year, so let's see if we can pump up the rumor mill and let 

loose some of those “I can’t ride blues” and stir up some 

good times and great memories with your favorite HOG’ers. 
 

 While not forgetting what H.O.G is all about, LOH has also 

started planning a few rides to look forward to in the spring. 

So keep an eye on the Worcester H.O.G. Calendar. 
 

LOH BOWL – Auburn Lanes, Feb 27th 6-8pm, $30pp 

LOH March Madness -Fisk Hall ,March 19 6-10ish 

LOH Rides: 
April 17 KSU-11AM – Mt Barn (YRB#42), Silver Buffalo 
Gallery (YRB#56) 
May 15 KSU TBD – Steaming Tender (YRB#58) then to 
Sheep Gate (YRB#55) 
June 12 KSU TBD - MO's Fudge Factor, Tannery Falls 

 So many pics, so little time. As you browse around this 

newsletter you will see photos retrieved from the old 

website and some from other sources. It would appear 

the pics are from the early 2000s to 2013-ish. The more I 

searched the more I wanted to include here, but alas we 

only have so much room. 

 It was a bit of a challenge to extract the old web photos. 

There are over 50,000 JPGs and over 75,000 total images 

including GIFs & PNGs. I devised a search scheme by size, 

isolating thumbnails & web-related images which drove 

the image count down to 1,343. If there is interest I'll look 

into sharing these so you have a chance to copy the pics 

of interest to you. - Andy 

Flashback pic of Nina & I (newbies) on our first Harley (2001 

Sportster) and our first Vermont Apple Pie Run (2001 as well!)

 

Editor's insert - flashback pics of Joyce and Joanne

 

Be a part of our newsletter! Email your stories and 

pictures to editor@worcesterhog.com or mail them c/o 

Sheldon's Harley-Davison on our Contact Us page. 
 

All submissions become the property of Worcester H.O.G. We 

reserve the right to edit submissions for length and content. 

http://www.childrensfriend.org/
http://www.childrensfriend.org/
http://www.mountainbarn.com/
http://silverbuffalo.com/
http://silverbuffalo.com/
http://steamingtender.com/
http://www.shepherdsflock.com/retail/Sheepgate.html
http://www.mosfudgefactor.com/
http://www.northeastwaterfalls.com/waterfall.php?num=651&p=0
mailto:editor@worcesterhog.com
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Safety Officer  Historian's Article  

Return to main page Return to main page 

 Since being appointed the Safety Officer for Worcester 
H.O.G. I have been approached by a number of members 
questioning what the inside/outside of the lane is. 
 

 As long as I have been riding, it has been one of those 
questions that does not seem to have an answer so I did 
some research. For those of you who know me, it means 
putting Donna on the case! 
 

 In checking the motorcycle safety sites they do not seem 
to deal with this but rather, where you should be riding 
in relation to traffic so that does not help with the group 
riding issue. 
 

 NASCAR says the left is inside and right is outside. Yahoo 
defines the left lane as inside (middle) and the right as 
outside (edge). 
 

 There is also a reference to the inside being the shortest 
on a curve that would totally confuse the issue. By 
definition it is just the opposite. 
 

 Street designers (also known as architects) use the 
opposite and explain that you enter and exit to the 
inside. Time for a discussion? 
 

 In conclusion, there doesn't seem to be an answer. So I 
really think we should drop this terminology and just use 
middle or yellow line and edge/ditch or white line. 

Editor's insert ς flashback pics of Ken and Donna 

 

 Happy New Year to my fellow Brother and Sister Chapter 
Members. For this first newsletter issue for 2016, I want 
to do a brief article about what was going on in our newly 
created Chapter 30 years ago in January 1986. 
 

 The concept of H.O.G. Chapters was a very new concept 
30 years ago, and our chapter is among the first groups to 
become a chapter. After H.O.G. sanctioned our chapter in 
January 1986, the small group who started it wondered 
what to do as there really wasn't an actual structure to 
chapters back then. No dues were collected, and rides 
were mostly just an agreement of the small group about 
where to go to. No cell phones, no GPS, no computers… 
just riders with a map and a compass. I remember those 
days very well, and many of you probably do as well. 
Good times were had by all back then. 
 

 Our new chapter was lonely and wanted to meet other 
H.O.G. members. But the closest chapter was in Long 
Island, NY. We were the only chapter in all of New 
England back in 1986. The two chapters were able to 
make contact and agreed that they should try to meet 
each other. So while the bikes remained parked for the 
winter, as they are now, the two chapters kept in touch 
and worked on a plan to get together when riding season 
got under way again. 
 

 What they ended up deciding on was to meet at what is 
now known as Six Flags New England. But back then it was 
known as Riverside Park in Agawam, MA. They did 
eventually put together a meet and greet ride at the park 
that summer, and I have been told by some who went on 
that ride that they had a fun day, and got to meet another 
H.O.G. chapter for the very first time.  I think that qualifies 
as a historic time in our history as a chapter as we 
celebrate our 30th anniversary. Here is a cool commercial 
from 1978 about Riverside Park where these two early 
chapters met at: 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C1ULoXalONo 
 

Stay warm, think spring, and I’ll see you all down the 
road as we celebrate our 30th anniversary this year! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Paul Gunnerson 
Historian 

Editor's insert ς 

Paul & Martha 

flashback pic 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C1ULoXalONo
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Yankee Run Stop  Sheldon's Corner  

Return to main page 

 Well it's January, not much going on with riding.  The 

Yankee Run Committee is busy putting the finishing 

touches on the book. There are 77 stops signed up so far. 

 Janice Fisk, Sue Dipalito, Ray Remallard and myself are 

busy tracking down the outstanding stops. There are 

several new stops that will be exciting.  With April coming 

faster than a speeding bullet, the Ice Breaker Run will be 

here before you know it. Hopefully we'll sell all the books 

this year.  

 I'd like to take this opportunity to thank Wendy Murray 

for her dedication and years of serving on the committee, 

making the Yankee Run Book a great success.  She is 

taking some time to help out her family. 

 So do a little bowling, go to a murder mystery, attend 

the action-packed Friday night dinner get togethers, and 

go to the always fun March Madness party. 

 Polish up your bike, add some chrome, and get ready for 

a great 2016 riding season. 

Editor's insert ς I found these in the 2006 YR photos. I have 

no words, but I bet Ed does!

 

 

Editor's inserts - We don't have old pics of Chad & Bryan, ǎƻΧ

 

Mark Ziemba receiving his 30 Years of {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ !ǿŀǊŘΧ

 

Thank you Orville for all your years of service to HD & HOG!
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Tail Pipes 

Return to main page 

aŀǊƪ ½ƛōŜƭ ƻƴ ŎǳǎǘƻƳƛȊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǊƛŘŜΧ 

 When it comes to customizing options we are only 

limited by our imagination, vendors, and of course, our 

wallets! While Sheldon’s is obviously a great place to 

learn about and shop for our bikes, I’ve also found that 

Worcester H.O.G. members and other motorcyclists have 

been an invaluable resource. 

 For example, Mike Parker turned me on to a company in 

Tennessee called “Captain Itch”. They make all kinds of 

quality and creative leather goods; holsters, organizers, 

belts, wallets and something called the “Crotch Cooler”, 

which I bought and love (only $85.00). It’s actually easy 

to install, easy to use, and a very effective heat shield. 

They come plain or embossed and are very reasonably 

priced. As an aside, their customer service is amazing! I 

ordered my second item from them right around 

Christmas and enjoyed the same level of satisfaction as 

my first purchase. You can visit their website at 

www.captain-itch.com and you can also find them on 

www.tennesseeholstercompany.com. 

     

        “Captain Itch”                    “Cirius"                   “Venom Imaging”     

         Crotch Cooler          Custom LED Lighting     Custom Derby Cover     
 

 Venom Imaging is a company I stumbled onto myself 

while looking for a new, but different, derby cover that 

would “WOW” people. Located in nearby Manchester 

NH, they make custom and sometimes one of a kind 

derby, timing, and air cleaner covers. They also offer horn 

and gas cap covers. With prices starting under $100, 

amazing customer service, and creative on-site artistic 

talent, getting the custom design you want (or ordering 

one from their pallet) is just a few clicks away! My derby 

cover captioned above took all of 15 minutes and three 

emails to complete!  The quality and workmanship of 

their product is only surpassed by their level of customer 

service. Let’s not forget their 15% Military, EMS, Law 

Enforcement or Public Safety discounts. You can check 

out Venom Imaging at www.customderbycover.com. 

You will not be disappointed! I’ve already been a repeat 

customer there too and look forward to doing more 

business with them in 2016! 
 

 Cirius, a start-up company located in sunny Palm Beach 
Garden Florida, developed, patented and sell VERY 
BRIGHT LED lights that provide safety and innovative 
lighting for tube mounted applications such as engine 
guards and handlebars. I accidentally discovered this 
company while surfing the web looking for LED lights. 
With the right adapter, you can even turn these running 
lights into blinkers as I did. Their customer service is 
outstanding. Whether by email or phone you usually get 
to speak right to the owner. His aim is truly to please. 
Warning; the company recommends that professional 
installation should be used. In fact, they rate the level of 
installation difficulty as a 7 out of 10. This is not the 
average do it yourself Saturday afternoon pizza and beer 
project. Check them out at www.ciriususa.com.  
 

 So, pull me aside, check out my ride, and let me know 

where your imagination is going to take you. - Mark Z 
 

Pics from 2015 LOH Christmas Wrap @ Sheldon's HD

 
 

http://www.captain-itch.com/
http://www.captain-itch.com/
http://www.tennesseeholstercompany.com/
http://www.customderbycover.com/
http://www.customderbycover.com/
http://www.ciriususa.com/
http://www.ciriususa.com/
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Tail Pipes 
                           Editor's insert - more flashback pics! 
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